
Prep 2024
The first of the Prep Transition session will be at school 
tomorrow from 9.30am - 10.30am. We can’t wait to 
welcome you all!! Please come to the office and you will 
be shown into the library area.

Social Media Difficulties
We ask all parents to please check with their children - 
how they are using social media apps.  We are having 
to spend hours on a daily basis trying to sort out issues 
that have arisen from inappropriate social media use.  
Please help us out with this by checking how your 
children are using social media apps.

Refurbished building
Our new building is finally open!!  We will have assembly 
in there on Friday at 2.30pm - all are welcome to come 
and have a look. 

Junior Unit Swimming Program
The junior unit will be participating in their swimming 
program this term - please ensure you have completed 
the permission form via the SiMON Everywhere App.

Where: 
Peter Krenz Leisure Centre (Eaglehawk)
When: 
Week 4: Monday 23rd, Tuesday 24th, Thursday 26th & 
Friday 27th (October)
Week 5: Monday 30th, Tuesday 31st, Thursday 2nd, 
Friday 3rd (November)
Times:
P/1: Session 12:50am - 1:30pm (Bus pick up 
12:30pm) Get back to school approximately 1:50pm.
1/2: Session 1:30pm - 2:10pm (Bus pick up 1:10pm) 
Get back to school approximately 2:30pm.

Walk to School
On Friday mornings (weather permitting) starting 
this Friday the 27th, we will once again be having our 
focus on walking to school. This is where we meet as a 
group in different locations nearby and walk to school 
together with some teachers. This Friday we will meet 
at the Bendigo District RSL at 8:30am.

Bendigo Cup Public Holiday
Next Wednesday the 1st 
November is a public holiday 
in Bendigo. There will be no 
school on this day.

School Closure Day
On Friday the 24th of 
November we will have our 
School Closure Day for our 
Planning of the 2024 school 
year. This will be a student 
free day where the staff 
work together to work on 
the strategic direction for 
St Peter’s for 2024.

Hello families, 
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

A moment in Prayer  
    
Dear God,
Let us continue to ask your Mother, Mary, for help and 
guidance in our lives. 

Hail Mary,
Full of Grace,
The Lord is with You.
Blessed are You among women,
And Blessed is the fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinners now and at the hour of our death.
Amen.

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

AWARDS
Term 4 Week 3 

Duan Duan
Mur Murra Kyeta
Balam balam Evan
Yulawil Penny 
Barrangal Tori
Guwak Cameron
Banya Jack
Music Dominic 
Literacy Makiah & Harley

CO-PRINCIPALS AWARD

Co-Principal Award 

Awarded to Elle for 
always showing all 4 
of the school values 
and being happy and 
kind and always doing 
her best. Thankyou 
Elle!

Big Question
This week’s Big Question is: What helps me feel safe? 
This is a great question for you to discuss at home - 
the idea is to identify what helps children feel safe in 
different situations and what can be done to ensure 
they feel safe at all times.



Catholic 
IDENTITY 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Something to Think About
The world asks for money, but God asks for your heart. How can you give your heart to God today? How 

can you inspire others to give their heart to God?

The Story
Jesus is not here to divide our world between the obligations of Caesar and our obliga-
tions to God. Instead, He answers and acknowledges the state’s responsibility, but af-
firms that a more massive commitment is to God. Coins and images that bear Caesar’s 

face may belong to him, but all things on this earth are under the dominion of God.

The Scriptures ~ Matthew 22: 15–21
Then the Pharisees went and plotted to entrap him in what he said. So they sent their 

disciples to him, along with the Herodians, saying, “Teacher, we know that you are sincere, 
and teach the way of God in accordance with truth, and show deference to no one, for you 

do not regard people with partiality. Tell us, then, what you think. Is it lawful to pay taxes to 
Caesar or not?” But Jesus, aware of their malice, said, “Why are you putting me to the test, 
you hypocrites? Show me the coin used for the tax.” And they brought him a denarius. Then 
he said to them, “Whose head is this and whose title?” They answered, “Caesar’s.” Then he 
said to them, “Give therefore to Caesar the things that are Caesar’s and to God the things 

that are God’s.”



  
FRIDAY 27TH OF OCTOBER 

We will meet at  
Bendigo District RSL Carpark



 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP      PROJECT

We are collecting bread tags.  
Please drop them to the office or 

Djak-tjarra.

Tuesday = 5/6 Guwak, 
Wednesday = 1/2 Balam-balam and Thurs-

day = 3/4 Barrangal.
 ALL classes run from 12 noon - 1:50pm. 

DON’T FORGET HATS AND DRINK BOTTLES!

DJAK-TJARRA
WHO’S AT

THIS WEEK

We had an exciting visitor to the 

Djak-tjarra garden this week. Nick 

found a blue-tongued lizard!! We 

thanked him for visiting and released 

him back to his family. Keep an eye 

out in the warm weather as reptiles 

love the sun.

Each week at St Peter's we focus on a "Big Question" across 
each year level and class.  This week our focus is  

What does it mean to "feel safe"?         
St Peter's is a Child Safe school and we know that we do our best learning and play when we feel safe.  

This week we will focus on three steps of safety: recognise, react and report.  We will discuss how to react and report at 
school, both in class and in the yard, and out of school.  Our goal is to support all students to recognise their body clues, 
how to react to their body clues and move to safety, and how to report to a safe adult.    

If you would like to discuss this topic further please speak with your child's teacher or a member of the Wellbeing 
Team.       

You may also like to check out NAPCAN   https://www.napcan.org.au/tips-for-talking-to-children-about-personal-
safety/ or the Raising Children Network for a range of great safety tips   https://raisingchildren.net.au/ 




